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Weekly Newsletter

W.b 8.2.21
This week:
In English this week we have continued with our focus on a story. This week we have continued to write our story this included our problem. Resolution and ending to the story. Our story continued with our main character Harry. The problem found Harry arriving home and hearing a booming knock at door, this was followed with our resolution and our ending to the story, where the children had to decide if Harry managed to escape or if he met the friendly policeman to help him. The children applied key words and ideas from their plan to sequence their story and make sure that it was engaging for the reader by adding ambitious words.  The children have made a great start tot their stories and we are going to continue with writing our stories next week. 
Can your child tell you about their story?

Can they tell you what the resolution is?

Can they tell you what the ending in their story is?
In Maths this week, the children have continued Shape, Space and Measure. We have moved on to our next focus of ‘capacity and volume’ The children have read scales in ml, in 1’s, 2’s, 5’s and 10’s. The have identified them on the multiple and off the multiple. We then moved on to identifying if containers were full, half full or empty and if different items contained more than a litre, less than a litre or about a litre. 
Can you find items at home and discuss which is full, half full and empty?

Can you find different items containing liquids and find how many ml it containers? 

In Topic this week the children have been focusing on DT. We have created our own plan to make a guitar out of a cardboard box, a tube and elastic bands. We then made our guitars by turning the cardboard box inside out, cutting out holes and painting them in bright eye-catching colours.  We then attached the tube to make the neck of the guitar and we added the elastic bands over the hole to produce sound when they are strummed. We ended the week by evaluating our work, looking at what went well and what we could improve on if we were to make it again. 
Can your child inform you of the steps needed to be taken to create a guitar?

Can you child tell you what was a strength of theirs when they made the guitar?

Can your child tell you what they could have improved on when they made the guitar?  
Reminders:

Class 6 PE days are Monday and Thursday.

Class 9 PE days are Thursday and Friday.

Attendance for KS1:

Due to the schools currently being partially closed due to covid attendance is not being shared on the newsletter.

Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Wednesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure. 
Spellings

Spellings are handed out each Thursday and your child will be tested on these spellings the following Thursday. Children will receive a list of spellings to practise each week. In addition to the spellings, children will be tested on a sentence containing the words. However, the sentence will not be sent home. This is to see if they can apply the spelling currently within their writing. Can you get your child to practise applying the words by creating their very own sentences? 

Reading Diary’s

Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in their book bags.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher. 

Thank you 

Miss Watts and Miss Rawding
